
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

                                                                            April 24, 2025 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar April 24,2025. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden , Vice Chair Jeremy Taylor, Secretary Jim Symons , 

Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett, Asst. Registrar Celina Haydon. 

2:00 PM the meeting was called to order. 

 New report from McKee Environmental, indicates building space does have mold and requires a lot of 

remediation.   Jim has scheduled a rental company to meet he and Jeremy here on Friday to provide an 

estimate for a trailer.  Also to discuss lot prep.   Jeremy will prepare a cover letter to BOS and Don Gill 

and send them the new report. 

Susan to reach out to Dave Hornbeck and set up a time to allow him to come in and look over offices to 

provide a remediation plan and estimate. 

 L & A testing was successful.  May 2nd early voting begins. It will be a Democratic Primary.  The 

republican primary has been cancelled. 

Jeremy will be taking over Jim’s roll for the election.  

A new chief is needed at 401.  Also discussed the bad wall outlets at Grace and Jim will stop by and 

check to see if they have been fixed.  

 

The next meeting of the board will be May 8th, at 10:00 am. 

  

Having no further business, 

Meeting adjourned at 2:40  PM 

 

 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 

 


